Dear friends:  







Santiago, October 2009

Praise God! 

October is a month of celebration in our home! Ale, Belen and Jacinta have their birthdays and so we are going from party to party. Glory to God, He has been good to us, we are constantly being reminded of the new life He has given us in Christ! 

Coming Back from UK
Cristóbal has just come back from UK and Spain. He went as a Latin Partner for South American Missionary Society (SAMS, which will become CMS UK) and spent three weeks visiting churches and getting to know people that have been sponsoring our ministry since we went as Study Partners of Crosslinks to George Whitefield College in Cape Town, South Africa (2004-2006). 

Church planting in Downtown Santiago

The most exciting news that we have to share with you is that our authorities in the Anglican church have agreed to plant a church in downtown Santiago, in which Cristóbal will be the church planter. We have been dreaming of this possibility since we came back to Chile, particularly as we see the almost 230,000 university students that each year go into different universities in our city and who are not being reached for the gospel. 

Cristobal’s ordination
Another piece of good news is that Cristóbal was ordained as a deacon on Saturday 10 October, together with 3 other graduates from our Bible College who have been in ministry for a couple of years already. We are very excited as we see new people being trained and prepared for long-time gospel work in Chile and Latin America. 

Finishing 2009
Before we think about all the challenges for 2010, we have to finish this year with the commitments we have already. That means finishing off the year with our training scheme called “Gimnasio” with our “Desafío” (Challenge) Conference. In it we will invite people to a “gospel day”. The aim is to think about life, future and ministry and how they can become radically committed for the extension of the gospel in Latin America.  

We will be completing our ministry in San Lucas Evangelista Church. Cristóbal is preaching through Philippians and the series will finish by December. Next year we will keep our commitment to the evening congregation but will have to delegate the work that has been done during the week, which has been mainly the leading of small groups. 

The last thing that must be done during 2009 is to start the promotion for the National Mission Outreach of the last week of 2010. Cristóbal is leading a gospel network called “Uno en Cristo” (One in Christ) and this network wants to encourage the local congregations throughout the country to join together in evangelism for 6 days and to proclaim that Christ is the Lord, even when Chile will be celebrating the 200th anniversary of its independence. 

Prayer requests: 
1. Praise God for his goodness! Pray that we may never get cold, that our hearts may keep burning for Jesus and his glory made known to those who don’t rejoice in Him. 

2. Please pray for endurance as we finish 2009 and for wisdom in how to handle our time in family, ministry and new projects for 2010. 

3. Pray that God may send revival in downtown Santiago, as we think and pray about the church planting there. We want to be faithful to the gospel and loving to the culture. 

4. Pray for the next Diocesan Synod in November. Important decisions will be taken for the whole denomination in Chile and so we need to be wise and united as we think of how to reach our nation with the gospel. 

We praise God for people like you that are willing to partner with us in the gospel.  We are thankful to God because through you God is showing His faithfulness in our lives and ministry.  

Yours in Christ’s service, 

Ale, Belen, Jacinta and Cristóbal Ceron
